Dear House Judiciary Committee Assistant Amber Burke,
| read S.265 and | listened to some of the House Judiciary Committee testimony of YouTube.
| paid special attention to Representative Martin LaLonde’s and Washington County State’s

Attorney Rory Thibault’s testimony.

Threatening to harm people is already covered by Vermont statute.
This is clearly part of Representative LaLonde’s gun control agenda.

| take threats seriously; however, threats are already covered by Vermont statute, and Messrs.
LaLonde and Thibault are clearly using their positions of power to create more “prohibited
persons”.

Please distribute my concerns to the Judiciary Committee.

I urge a NO vote on S.265.

Sincerely,
Charles Ferry



